NCC-035985-18 Number of Romanian residents

Dear Sir/Madam,

| am writing to you to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.
Please provide the number of Romanian Nationals resident in Nottinghamshire.

Should you not have this information, please provide an estimate.

If you are unable to provide an overall estimate, please provide partial figures on the
number of Romanian Nationals that you have data on; such as (but not limited to)
employment, enrolment in education, registration on electoral rolls etc.

| would like the above information to be emailed to me as a digital document.

If you are unable to provide a response, or if you find the request too unclear, | would be
grateful for advice and assistance in refining my query.

Thank you for your time, and | look forward to your response.

Best wishes,

Dear Requester,
Further to your recent Freedom of information request, please see below in response.

- For Unaccompanied Asylum Seeking Children (UASC) in our care we record country of origin
but have no records of UASCs from Romania.

- Other social care records include ethnicity, but not nationality so no other data available on
children’s or adults social care users.

- The school census no longer collects nationality or nation of birth and schools have been
informed that ‘Schools must no longer request this information from parents, or retain the
data within their system’.

We are not aware of any other data held which would identify the nationality of our residents or
service users.

You may also be able to find information from the Department for Work and Pensions.
We can see from these figures for 2017/18 show that 1,136 people from Romania registered for NI
purposes in the seven LAD's within Nottinghamshire with a further 994 registering in Nottingham City.

It should be noted that the figures are for adults only and for the area in which they first registered.

We trust this now resolves your enquiry, in the interim however should you have any further
gueries please do not hesitate to contact me directly on the details below.

Nottinghamshire County Council regularly publishes previous FOIR,s and answers on its website,
under Disclosure logs. (see link)

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
You can use the search facility using keywords.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints
and Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or email
complaints@nottscc.gov.uk .

Kind Regards


http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
mailto:complaints@nottscc.gov.uk

